IRRT Executive Board Conference Call
November 9, 2007 12 noon EST
Notes

1.  IRRT Budget
- The $500 charges to the Business Meeting (5216) line in Nov. 2006 and June 2007 were for the Emerging Leaders award to Rebbeca Miller. The total award was $1000.

-  Per Michael Dowling, the Emerging Leader award could go under the Conference Expense line. Board members agreed that would be a better category for the expense.

- IRRT had net revenue of $2,198 last year.

-  Board members like the idea of being able to support an international librarian as well as a U.S. librarian at the Emerging Leader's Institute.  Each will receive $500. Members decided not to make an additional grant to this year's attendees so that last year's net revenue could be available for new projects.

2.  Lunches for Pre-conference speakers
-Per Michael Dowling, IRRT has always covered the cost of Speakers' lunches when there has been a paid lunch.

- Donna will ask Delin about the June and July 2007 meal charges showing on the budget statement.  We think at least some of the charges are for the Friday International Orientation.

3.  Leads Change in Focus 
- The board liked the idea of the in-depth studies but wanted to retain announcements about upcoming activities and opportunities. Joan will contact Rebecca and advise her of this decision.

4.  New Brochures
-  Joan will see that the new IRRT membership brochures are put on the website and blog. 

- Joan will ask Delin about the availability of an ALA aisle at midwinter, and whether IRRT could use a part of one round kiosk for IRRT materials. 

5.  IRRT Priorities
- IRRT Blog:  Blog is doing well.  Joan will post notices for the pre-conference and call for international papers.

- Goals for education: Judith and Johann are working on the survey of library schools' involvement in international activities.  The survey instrument will ask for name, contact information, faculty involvement, courses and content, and student chapter activity related to international librarianship.

- International library links:  Joan will put a note in Leads asking readers to report links they find.  Joan suggested Board members look for special international library links for the “Featured Websites of the Month” section of the website.

- Online tutorials:  Creation of a list of online tutorials will be an Emerging Leaders project.

- Funding for international exchanges:  Joan will check with the Exchanges Committee.

- Development Activity:  Susan Schnuer and Jeanette Pierce are working with the ALA Development Office as part of IRRT's interest in find funding for major projects and future initiatives.

6. Midwinter timelines and priorities 

- New Members: Joan asked about doing something for new members.  Board suggested perhaps they could be invited to the orientation session and welcomed to IRRT. Joan will look into this.
 
- International Papers:  The International Papers Committee is looking for an international speaker for the 2008 Annual Conference.

- IRRT website:  Joan reported that Robin has completed the transition of the IRRT website to the new collage system and now items can be added.  Joan asked Board Members to look at the website and make suggestions and recommendations for updates to Robin Kear.

- By Laws Issue related to an archivist/historian for IRRT:  Joan will send her drafts, comments for the position.  She will put the creation of the position on the March ballot, and will check on whether names of candidates can be on the same ballot with the question regarding creation of the position.

- IRRT Pre-conference:  Planning is on a good timeline.

- Co-Sponsorship of Board or Committee programs:  Joan reported that she had been contacted about a possible program with LITA for laptops for all.  She will work through the Roundtable coordinating committee and program committee.
Next Meeting Dec. 14th at noon EST

